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MINUTES
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6:00 P.M.

Loma Colorado Library
members present:









John J. Hunt






Tracey Blocker

Debbie Fleming

Jaymes F. Dudding

Linda Laitner

Paula M. Scott

Morgan Tiffany Janiak

ABSENT:

CALL TO ORDER 

John Hunt called the meeting to order at 6:05PM. 
There was one member of the public in presence, Melvin Carlisle, of Rio Rancho. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Linda Laitner moved and Tracey Blocker seconded the approval of the minutes. The vote was unanimous. 

DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION
Chairman Hunt cited the overlap across the agenda between the tabled items from January 14 and new item. 

Citing the probable budget challenges of the City, Chairman Hunt said that the greatest focus for the Commission in Calendar Year 2010 will be the creation of a plan (aka “Rio Rancho Cultural Arts Plan”) will be the key focus/priority for 2010.

Item #1 – Tabled from January 14 – Developing a “Rio Rancho Cultural Arts Plan”: 

Benchmark/Inventory Process: Matt clarified the thought process behind this agenda item. It is not to create an extensive work-stream, but rather to create a “starting point” against progress can be measured over the coming years. The “benchmark” can be divided into two broad categories: 
· Public Art in City buildings and on City Property

· Existing Arts activity in the City (Note: part of Ordinance No. 49 (Creation of an Arts Commission), Section 6 calls for such things as: “Recognize and honor local achievements in the Arts”, “Work with local educational institutions to promote the arts education”, “Encourage public-private partnerships that promote the arts” among others.  
As part of this benchmark/inventory process, some additional questions will need to be researched, such as: 

· Who insures City owned art? Does it need extra insurance? 

· Who is responsible for maintaining, protecting City owned art? 

· Who paid for Art that is publicly visible at places like HP, Mariposa etc.? 

· What art programs exist at educational institutions (RRPS, UNM, CNM etc.)?

· Tracey Blocker also put forth the need to define exactly what is “Public Art” (i.e. vis-à-vis publicly visible art) to help scope the Commission’s focus. Initially, it was agreed that “Public Art” is art that is viewable in the public by the public that is paid for with City funds (or grants channeled through the City). 
Item #2 Budget: 

Matt Geisel (Staff Liaison) noted that, given the budget challenges and overall fiscal climate for the City of Rio Rancho, it was improbable that there were would be any finding available from the City to the Arts Commission for FY10 and FY11 above and beyond the UNM Public Arts Funds. 

Matt emphasized the importance of creating a "Rio Rancho Cultural Arts Plan" in calendar year 2010 that would help indentify goals, vision, needs, priorities, projects etc that drives the strategic allocation of funds in the future. 

The Commission asked Matt Geisel to research: 

· Current status and next steps of the UNM Public Art? 

· Current status and next steps of the CNM Public Art and what will be the Arts Commission role?

· Whether there is 1% for the Arts accrued for the construction of City Hall and the Santa Ana Star Center?

· How would the Commission make policy recommendations to the City Council? 
Item #3: Goals and Objectives: 

The commission discussed potential areas of focus for the Arts Commission. 

Debbie Fleming commented that the Taskforce’s recommendation could be adopted as the “Rio Rancho Cultural Arts Plan.” After some discussion, it was agreed that the plan needs to have a timeline (i.e. 5 years), set priorities, have specific actionable implementation goals, outline funding needs etc. 

As part of this discussion, Tracey Blocker cited the need to establish Curatorial Rules. She offered to draft some initial thoughts and recommendations.  

Linda Laitner brought up how the “Arts” need to be front and center when discussing future development. That is, the Arts should be part of the planning process for future development, including the RREDC’s recruitment of new business. It should not be an after-thought. 
John Hunt cited that in many parts of the country the county takes the lead in creating local museums. He noted that the 5-year plan/“Rio Rancho Cultural Arts Plan” should address partnerships with Sandoval County, Pueblos etc. 

Another idea put forth was a Rio Rancho Annual Juried Arts Fair/Exposition. It would need to be explored further (e.g. the dates; the best window to host). 

Item #4: Explore Sources of Funding; 

Chairman Hunt provided a rundown of potential funding mechanisms as listed in the agenda. 

Matt Geisel offered to bring more information on Specialty License Plates to next meeting. 

John Hunt cited that there are lots of grant opportunities to be explored, especially those geared toward art education for kids. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 7:57 P.M. Motion made by Debbie Fleming and seconded by Morgan Tiffany Janiak. 
___________________________________


_____________
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